



## **West Pennant Hills Men's Bowling Club**

**President:** Terry Barnett  
0417 681 044  
[president@demaj.com.au](mailto:president@demaj.com.au)

**Secretary:** Dallas Palm  
0412 299 813  
[secretary@demaj.com.au](mailto:secretary@demaj.com.au)

### **MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING**

#### **Minutes**

**11<sup>th</sup> August 2010**

**Meeting Commenced 6:00pm**

#### **Attendance:**

Terry Barnett, Peter Eagle, Warren Phillips, Mal Horner, Alan Bowry, Paul van Tilburg, David Wilson, John Leonard, Dallas Palm

**Apologies:** Keith Robinson, Barrie Stuart

**Confirmation of Minutes of previous meeting:** confirmed

#### **Business and Action arising from the Minutes**

1.1.

#### **Carried forward from previous meetings**

1.2. Inclusion of 'Achievements' to Honour board Sept DP

#### **Correspondence Inwards**

1.3. Terry received invitation to Zone Presidents Day 25/9 starting at 9:00am for President plus 3 others. RSVP required by 4/9/10. Dallas to accept DP

#### **Correspondence Outwards**

#### **Reports (items arising from)**

##### **Club Challenge**

- Alan has nominated 1 club side in the Silver level due to insufficient numbers to support more teams.

##### **Schools**

- Enthusiasm from students was short lived. Students arrive later than agreed and the bowlers organising the sessions are left with only a few minutes between the school bowls and social bowls. It was agreed to cease the school bowls on Fridays. David Wilson to advise the school. This position can be reviewed at a later date. **DW**

##### **Coaches**

- The coaches have been informally asked for nominations to stand as chairman. Only interest was from Michael Schwarcz and Dallas Palm. Dallas and Michael have agreed that

Dallas will take the role this year. Dallas to follow up with the coaches to confirm acceptance. **DP**

### Corporate

- o Terry has prepared pro forma booking and conditions package to make available to Corporate groups outlining the requirements of bowling at our club, safety issues etc. This will be sent to group organisers at the time of booking. Terry to arrange publication and Paul to ensure distribution. **TB**

### General Business

**Bowls Jackets** – Question has again arisen over club jackets. Dallas to write to Steve Brady asking for support from Sports Club. Estimated cost of \$70 each. Jackets would need to be wind proof and shower proof.

**Game Times** – Agreed to that Tuesday & Thursday Twilight bowls will recommence at from first Tuesday following start of daylight saving in October. Games will start at 5:30pm, and fees will be \$4/person for all players.

- 1.4. **Game Times** - agreed to revert to 1:00pm start time for social bowls from commencement following start of daylight saving in October.
- 1.5. **Saturday Women's Bowls** – decision passed over for next Committee. Potential problem is limitation when only 1 green available. Dallas to write to Women's section asking for level of interest in proposal. Saturday morning is also an option. **DP**
- 1.6. **Bowls Lockers** – Agreed to set fees at \$10per year from 1<sup>st</sup> December to coincide with club membership. Dallas to advise all holders of lockers of the change. **DP**  
Proposal to allocate using ballot was rejected.  
Locker status to be reviewed and empty lockers allocated to wait list. **DP**
- 1.7. **CHS Bowls** – passed over to next Committee to agree how to approach.
- 1.8. **Member Drive** - pamphlets to be designed for inclusion in Sports Club mail outs. David Wilson has been developing design and is to circulate status of work. **DW**
- 1.9. **Kids on Green** - Having observed kids running on the greens, John Leonard suggested improvements to the signs to prevent from being blown over and hence still effective.
- 1.10. **Score Cards** – New cards are in use. Total cost was ~\$1500, split 25:25:50 with Bill Austin: Richard Hickey: Men's Bowls. **WP**
- 1.11. **Sponsorship** – Cherrybrook Pharmacy need to invoice for July 10-Jun11 **WP**  
Others have not been invoiced yet.  
Homeway signs to be replaced with new ones at cost to Men's section as part of overall sponsorship deal.  
Blackie is interested in advertising on one sign – Terry to follow up **TB**
- 1.12. **MWP/Social Bowls** – support needed for organising on 25/8
- 1.13. **Raffles** – Better support for doing raffles and other activity to be addressed by new review of committee responsibilities in new Committee.
- 1.14. **New Bowlers** – concern over skill of new bowlers. Alan asks that we re-run education/skills courses as run a couple of years ago. Do we invite coach from RNSWBA? Suggestion to introduce Sat morning clinic.
- 1.15. **TAT** – Castle Hill have applied to join in the TAT group. Committee agreed to not support the bid unless another club drops out, citing 5 tournaments are enough in a season to get decent interest. Mal to respond to TAT committee **MH**
- 1.16. **Open Day** – was tentatively planned for 16/9. Agreed to postpone until November.

### Next Meeting

Tuesday 7<sup>th</sup> September, 6:00pm

Meeting closed 7:45pm